
DUTTON PARISH COUNCIL 

 

Minutes of the meeting of  Dutton Parish Council, held at Dutton Hall, Gallows Lane on 

Wednesday   11th January 2017  

Present: Councillors J Hargreaves, (Chairman),  C Halliwell,  W R Holden, Mrs S Hopwood 

A.H.Penny,  and Mrs M Whalley,     Clerk Mrs C Penny   Cty Cllr David Smith in attendance 

 

1701.1. Apologies for Absence  Cllr J D Wilkinson 

 

1701.2. The minutes of the meeting held on 12th October 2016 were confirmed by the 

meeting and signed by the Chairman. 

 

1701.3. To consider Matters Arising from the Minutes  

1610.8.c  Footpath bridge in Hough Wood.  Cllr Hargreaves reported that someone had looked 

at the problem but it had not yet been repaired.  The bridge in Duddel Wood has not yet been 

repaired either 

a) 1606.3 & 1605.9d  Water on the road near Davis Gate.  Cllr Hopwood reported that it 

would appear that this problem has been solved but as there is a lot of work going on at the 

house nearby it is difficult to be certain. 

 

 

1701.4.  Planning Applications                                                                                                     

3/2016/1165  Land Adj Davies Gate Farm Dutton  looked at between meetings and 

comments sent. 

 

1701.5.  Reports from other organisations                                                                                                 

There were no reports from other organisations. 

 

1701.6. Finance 

The precept has been requested at the same level as last year, £500. 

 

1701.7. Correspondence 

a) Citizen’s Advice Bureau thank you for the donation 

b) RVBC minutes of various meetings 

c) LALC annual report 

d) RVBC comments regarding the removal of telephone boxes.  The box at the N end of 

Gallows Lane the RVBC have recommended should be kept. 

 

 

1701.8. To consider any other matters brought to the meeting 

a) Beware of Deer Sign Cty Cllr David Smith enquired if the Parish had ever had the beware 

of Deer sign which was once promised to go in the dip near the lodge to Dutton Manor.  The 

sign was erected in the wrong place in Knowle Green and has never been moved. 

b) Invitation to new Vicar of Ribchester, Hurst Green & Mitton to attend a Parish 

Council meeting.  Cllr Halliwell suggested that the new vicar ashould be invited to a Parish 

Council meeting after his installation in April. 

 

  

1701.10.  The Date of the next meeting was arranged for Wed 22nd February 2017 at 

7.30pm at Dutton Hall 


